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Senator Fifield asked: 
 
Has the department/agency ever employed Shannon’s Way in any capacity or is it 
considering employing Shannon’s Way?  If yes, provide details. 
 
Answer: 
 
For the period 1 August 1999 to 31 October 2010, the department engaged Shannon’s Way 
under contract, for the following services: 
 

• In late 2008 for the development of a low cost marketing strategy for the Australian 
Disability Enterprises sector. 

 
• In late 2008 for the design of the Australian Disability Enterprises logo and to update 

the department’s style guide. 
 
The department currently has no plans to employ Shannon’s Way. 
 
 
 


